MINUTES OF SHERINGTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY COMMITTEE MEETING 181 HELD 4 OCTOBER 2016 AT THE CHAPEL, THE KNOLL, SHERINGTON AT 8.00 PM
Present:
Mark Vale (Chair); Kay Turrell (Vice Chair); Liz Revell (Treasurer) Jackie Inskipp (Secretary)
	
	
	Action



	1.
	Apologies:  Caroline Leslie (Events)

	

	2.
	Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting
Agreed by all who were present and signed by MV
	

	3.
3.1

3.2

3.3
	Matters Arising:
Office computer still needs to be sorted out.

MV is preparing 5 updated copies of the Welcome Pack.  JI mentioned that the Parish Council have suggested producing something similar and probably need to be advised that SHS are already doing this. 
Harry Hickson war diaries – outstanding.
	MV

LR

	4.
	Chairman’s Report
Approximately 60 people attended the HODs Open Day on Sunday, 11 October.  All the feedback has been sent to Helen Innes and Jennifer Cooper at Living Archive.  Unfortunately no photographer came out on the day  KT recorded a vote of thanks to LR for helping with refreshments.  A contribution of £145.00 was raised for St Laud’s Church.

The Circular Walk leaflets need to be distributed around the village.  Should these be accompanied by a letter?

JI to deliver 20 leaflets to the Visitor Information Centre near John Lewis.

So far, 38 of the rejigged church leaflet have been produced.  28 have been given to the church and 10 to LN.

	MV

JI



	5.
	Vice Chair’s Report
KT asked if it would be possible to have the second issue re-done for next year’s HODs.  She estimates it would require £600.00.  MV queried whether there should be more included from the archives.  JI to contact Dianne Sutton and Shane Downer re possibility of funding.

Maureen Smith had contacted SHS regarding Sherington Bridge and KT had put her in touch with Brenda Lewis.

MV had agreed with Oakley Hunt that they could download photographs from the SHS website for use on their calendar but nothing had been received from them since.

There had been an enquiry from Neil Cruickshank regarding a photograph published regarding the school.  He would like to see more names of people featured.

There is to be a name change for MK Heritage Association.

November will be a quiet month.  There will be a review of the Northamptonshire Witches event and the members’ event.  

LR has received one more entry for the photographic competition from the U18s.

Updates for the Welcome Pack should be sent to KT.

Although SHS has plenty of wares, it is uncertain what type of Christmas Bazaar will be happening this year as SCATs will not be organising it.
KT has put Sheila Quinn in touch with Pat Mintoff regarding the Lionel Horsnel paintings.


	JI

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report
Bank accounts are as follows:

NatWest               £3,549.45

Nationwide           £3,148.76

Cash                     £     49.31

LR will contact David Mackay regarding judging the photographic competitions.  To date there have been 61 entries from the Over 18s for the Sights and Seasons section and 3 from the Under 18s.  For Wild Sherington there have been 79 entries from the Over 18s and 2 from the Under 18s.

LR is still progressing Word Press.

KT advised that she had sent photos of St Laud’s Church to Linda Watts who has regularly been to Open Days.

LR to send out next newsletter if possible by w/e 08 October.

Film Show:  Mr Philip Smith has been in contaqct with Mrs Alice Gardner.  There are four possibilities – Development of Carter’s Close; Roads to Rivers,; Drainage of Sherington and With love from Clare.  PES has suggested the first one be an additional event to the current diary and LR recommended it should be in a darkened room.
	LR

LR

LR

CL


	7.
	Events
KT will source refreshments for the Kevin Varty talk; the raffle is in hand.

CL is organising the Members can Talk event for November.
	KT

CL


	8.
	Any Other Business
KT asked if she could borrow the projector for Pre-School.  Agreed.

MV asked if Mr Oliver Powell could obtain a quotation for a replacement digital projector.
	KT/OP


The meeting closed at 10.00 pm.  The next meeting will be at The Chapel, The Knoll on Tuesday, 1 November 2016 at 7.30 pm.
